
 The Chemours Company 
Fayetteville Works 
22828 NC Highway 87 W 
Fayetteville, NC  28306  

 

October 31, 2019 

Sheila Holman 
Assistant Secretary for the Environment 
1601 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1601 
sheila.holman@ncdenr.gov 
 
Kemp Burdette 
Cape Fear River Watch 
617 Surry Street 
Wilmington, NC 28401 
(910) 762-5606 
kemp@cfrw.us 
 

Re: Updated Submission Pursuant to Consent Order Paragraph 18 

Dear Ms. Holman and Mr. Burdette,  

On September 30, 2019, Chemours submitted the On and Offsite Assessment for 
Fayetteville Works, pursuant to paragraph 18 of the Consent Order entered by the Superior Court 
for Bladen County on February 25, 2019.  As noted in the September 30 submittal, results from 
certain samples were pending at that time and would be reported in an updated submission by 
October 31.  Accordingly, please find enclosed an updated version of the On and Offsite 
Assessment, prepared by Geosyntec Consultants of NC, P.C.  The updated Assessment 
incorporates the data which previously had been pending and includes a change log which lists 
the additions and modifications from the original version of the Assessment submitted on 
September 30. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

  
Sincerely, 

 
Brian D. Long 
Plant Manager 
Chemours – Fayetteville Works 
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Enclosure 

Updated On and Offsite Assessment, Chemours Fayetteville Works 

 

Cc:  

William F. Lane, DEQ 

Francisco Benzoni, NC DOJ 

Michael Abraczinskas, DAQ 

Michael Scott, DWM 

Linda Culpepper, DWR 

David C. Shelton, Chemours 

John F. Savarese, WLRK 

Geoff Gisler, SELC 


